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Chair to the Council: Gill Morgan


2 Furze Road Brafield on the Green  NN7 1BG


(01604) 899285       email  � HYPERLINK "mailto:gillmorga n121@aol.com" �gillmorga n121@aol.com� 








Next Parish Council Meeting:


Monday 18 March at 7.30 p.m. in the Sargeant Memorial Hall Brafield











Members of the public are most welcome to attend any meeting


At the start of the Parish Council meeting 15 minutes is set aside for public enquiries 











Parish Council website





� HYPERLINK "http://www.brafieldonthegreenpc.org.uk" �www.brafieldonthegreenpc.org.uk� 











Clerk  to the Council : Mrs.V.Hartley 


Beech House   Dean’s Row   Gayton   Northants  NN73HA   


(01604) 858360    email  � HYPERLINK "mailto:brafieldonthegreenpc@gmail.com" �brafieldonthegreenpc@gmail.com�











Action Fraud : Cyber Crime





TV Licensing: Action Fraud has received more than 5,000 reports about fake emails and texts purporting to be from TV Licensing. The messages contain links to genuine-looking websites that are designed to steal personal and financial information. 





Always question unsolicited requests for your personal or financial information in case it’s a scam.


Never automatically click on a link in an unexpected email or text.�


HM Revenue and Customs Alert: Action Fraud has experienced an increase in the reporting of malicious calls, voicemails, text messages or emails to members of the public purporting to be from HMRC.The fraudsters state that as a result of their non-payment of tax or other duty, the victim is liable to prosecution or other legal proceedings such as repossession of belongings to settle the balance but can avoid this by arranging for payment to be made immediately by methods such as bank transfer or by iTunes gift cards. If the victim is hesitant or refuses to comply, the suspect makes a threat such as immediate arrest, bailiffs or in cases where the victim appears to be of overseas origin; deportation!�It is vital that the public exercise caution when receiving messages or telephone calls of this nature. Always question unsolicited requests for your personal or financial information. Just because someone knows your basic details (such as your name and contact details), it doesn't mean they are genuine. Instead, contact the company directly using trusted methods such as a known email address or phone number. Listen to your instincts. If something feels wrong then it is usually right to question it. No genuine organisation will ask you to pay taxes, bills or fees using iTunes Gift Cards, or any other type of voucher.Don’t be rushed or pressured into making a decision. Under no circumstances would a genuine bank or some other trusted organisation force you to make a financial transaction on the spot.





For more information about how to stay safe online, visit cyberaware.gov.uk���





Churchyard Paths





You cannot fail to have noticed, if you have walked through our churchyard recently, how neat and tidy the footpaths look, thanks to Colin Gautrey who edged out the paths there recently. It is thanks to him, Ray and others that our Churchyard is maintained so well throughout the year.











Ray Henman BEM





We send our warm congratulations to Ray Henman who was awarded the British Empire Medal in the New Years Honours ‘For services to the community in Brafield on the Green Northamptonshire’. The award is richly deserved. For almost fifty years Ray has worked tirelessly for the good and well-being of Brafield and its people, for the Church of St Laurence, and towards regular improvements to the Sargeant Memorial Hall.





Village Hopper Bus Service via Billing Road





As touched on in the last Newsletter a new red vehicle has now been sourced with an electric step, which, although more expensive per month to lease (686.77 +VAT), is believed will give better fuel consumption.





Slight changes are being made to the timetable for the first bus and Saturday buses as some of the timings proved rather too tight when traffic was badly congested, so consequently the drivers were not getting their statutory breaks. The two afternoon trips (which have lower usage figures and were not financially viable) have been amalgamated, giving users a little longer in town (in response to requests). New timetables (effective from 21 January 2019) will be circulated shortly following approval for the changes from the Dept. of Transport.  Leaflets were distributed on the bus this week advising of the changes, and new timetables are with the printer and will be distributed a.s.a.p. A copy of the latest timetable has been posted on the Parish Council website (see top of Newsletter). Paper copies will be put in the Village Stores, when available, as well as at the bus stops along the Billing Road.





Because of a shortfall in the reimbursement from NCC, fuel costing £700 more per month than budgeted for, and an increase in lease costs for the vehicle, it seemed likely that an ongoing contribution from parishes would be required. Deborah Rush (Clerk to Cogenhoe and Whiston Parish Council) who is organising the service, submitted applications  to SNC for help with revenue costs, and to ‘Awards for All’ for Year 1 lease & insurance costs. We are delighted that SNC has approved the revenue grant she applied for which will mean that a further contribution from parishes will not be needed  for 2019 / 20. Everyone is extremely grateful to SNC for its ongoing support of this essential service, as well as to Deborah for all her efforts to secure the service for our villages.





A further review meeting was held in Cogenhoe Village Hall on Monday 21 January, though, unfortunately, no Brafield Councillors were able to attend as it clashed with their Parish Council meeting.











Northamptonshire County Council Report from our County Councillor Michael Clarke





I am including a report of the major developments at NCC as we work towards the merging of our services into the structures of the emerging Unitary Councils. They are expected to go live in May 2020 following the delayed elections.





2019 Budget scrutiny is proceeding on the net NCC budget (draft) of £401m. This will be the last NCC budget before the new West Northants Unitary Council goes live in April 2020. There are £43m of proposed savings in the draft budget. A Budget consultation is in progress and the final budget will be voted on at the meeting on February 21st.





NCC’s component of Council Tax is proposed to increase by the maximum amount without a referendum : 2.99%. The Districts and Police and Crime Commissioner components are expected to rise along the same lines.





The current NCC 2018/19 position has improved from a £30m overspend in 10/18 to a projected £11m overspend based on current estimates. The aim is still to achieve a balanced budget over the final quarter.





The Commissioners have assisted in gaining Treasury approval for NCC to access capital receipts to ease the pressure on the revenue account. This significant dispensation will permit the Council to deal with the £35m brought forward defecit from 2017/18. It will also enable the reserves to be replenished.





NCC has been selected to participate in the Government’s pilot to allow it to retain Business Rates.





Libraries consultation over the new proposals continues through January.





A third commissioner - Malcolm Newsom – has been appointed to oversee the recovery of Children’s Services. This follows the critical OFSTED report in late 2018. Sally Hodges, who was Head of service at Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council will join NCC as the new Director of Children’s services on February 18th.                                                                                                                       Michael Clarke











Police Matters





There has been an increase in crime, particularly burglaries and thefts from cars, in and around our area recently. Please be vigilant and do all you can to protect yourselves.


There has also been a recent telephone scam purporting to be from the ‘Department of Housing and Agriculture’ (no such department actually exists), stating that funding has been allocated to the Borough of Northamptonshire for safety equipment (CCTV equipment, smoke alarms, fire extinguishers, home alarm systems etc.) for residents in the over 55 age group. It states that a representative from ‘Home Solutions’ will make an appointment to visit you to discuss your requirements. This is a scam, please ignore such calls and certainly do not let any such people into your home.





 





Community Defibrillator





Several years ago Paul Hollowell kindly offered to house a community defibrillator outside the funeral home at 4 - 6 Bedford Rd (next to the blue door). Recently a resident had cause, in the evening, to use this machine and even though she knew exactly where it was, found it difficult, in the dark, to access it and follow its instructions. Please familiarise yourselves with it and its use so as to avoid a potentially life threatening situation.





Air Ambulance Recycling Bin





Some of you may not know that there is an Air Ambulance recycling bin available for public use in the overflow car park at the Red Lion Public House in Brafield. Your unwanted clothes, bags and shoes, towels, sheets etc. can help to keep the Air Ambulance flying. Just drop bagged items off at the clothing bank – easy!


Because Air Ambulance own and operate its own clothing banks, it not only provides employment for many local people, but also gets the best value for your clothing by selling it through its shops and beyond.


Air Ambulance relies solely on voluntary donations – none of the 18 regional Air Ambulance services in England or Wales gets any government money. The Department of Health does pay for the clinical staff on the helicopters but not for the pilots or the running costs.





 costs. � INCLUDEPICTURE "https://theairambulanceservice.org.uk/img/helicopter-taas.svg" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���





Parking on Verges





Once again we have received complaints about parking on verges around our village: notably on the Horton Rd close to the houses, Furze Rd near the water tower and the Bedford Rd from the Play Area out towards Denton. Please avoid parking on verges and footpaths, not only to allow pedestrians, buggies and mobility scooters to pass freely and safely, but also to help to keep our village tidy. 





Welcome Back Viv





We offer a warm welcome back from illness to our Parish Council Clerk, Viv Hartley, who had to have an emergency operation to remove a tumour from her pituitary gland last October, and whose absence has been missed not only at the last two meetings but also in the day to day running of the P.C. For those unaware, Viv has been our Clerk for the last twenty years and has a wealth of P.C. experience. We all hope she continues to make a complete recovery.
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